

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 14 JANUARY 2010

COSP.06/10
RESPONSES FROM EXECTUVE

(a) EX.241/09 – Community Support Review

Minute Excerpt, EX.241/09 was submitted setting out the decision of the Executive on 23 November 2009 in response to comments/concerns raised by this Panel.

The Executive had decided:

“1.
That the scrutiny and observations of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel (and Member Working Group) with regard to the Community Support Review be welcomed, together with their offer to assist the Executive further with the policy development elements of the Community Support Review.

2.
That the Panel be informed that the work undertaken would positively inform the Action Plan emanating from the Review.

(b) EX.260/09 – Community Support Saving Proposals

Minute Excerpt EX.260/09 was submitted setting out the decision of the Executive on 23 November.

The Executive had decided:

“1.
That the Executive recommends the implementation of the reduction of the overall Community Centre budget by £93,000 (to be phased in over two financial years starting 2010 using the Solace Model C of variable reductions to individual Centres), in accordance with the recommendations contained in the Review of Community Support September 2008 as part of the 2010/11 budget process.

2.
That the Executive wished to thank Overview and Scrutiny Members and the Community Support Manager for work undertaken in carrying out the Review.”

(c) EX.276/09 – Call In – Community Support Saving Proposals

Minute Excerpt EX.276/09 was submitted setting out the decision of the Executive on 17 December 2009 in response to a call in by this Panel.

The Executive had decided:

“That the Executive had considered each of the points raised by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel, but remained of the opinion that the implementation of the reduction of the overall Community Centre budget by £93,000 (be phased in over two financial years starting 2010 using the Solace Model C of variable reductions to individual Centres), in accordance with the recommendations contained in the Review of Community Support September 2008”

In discussing Minutes Excerpts EX.241/09, EX.260/09 and EX.276/09, Members felt that the authority should have a coherent and justified template for the funding of Community Centres.  Members understood that it would be a large piece of work and but felt that with some good open dialogue with Community Centres the work was possible.  It was also understood that Community Centres had been prepared to look at potential cuts.  Members felt that it was important that Community Centres received clear consultation and information on how and when the cuts would be imposed.  

RESOLVED –  That everyone involved in the detailed scrutiny work carried out on the Community Support Saving Proposals be thanked for their input, with thanks also going to the Portfolio Holder for attending the meetings and sharing their views with the Panel.







